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AY2024-2025 Budget and Planning Committee Agenda
Thursday, February 20, 2025
10:00-11:30 AM
BDC 134A-Conference Room 
Present: D. Wu (Chair), M. Danforth (ex-oficio), E. Pruitt, N. Hayes (ex-oficio), A. Grombly, Provost J. Rodriguez (ex-oficio), R. Dugan, I. Pesco, L. Bui, M. Gutierrez de Jesus, L. Hernandez
Absent: Md Naser (Vice Chair), K. Susa
1. Call to order: 10:07AM
2. Approval of Agenda
Motion to approve: A. Grombly; Second: E. Pruitt; all in favor--agenda approved
3. Approval of Minutes
1. Meeting Minutes of 11.21.2024 (Tabled)
2. Meeting Minutes of 02.06.2025 (Tabled)
Will review for next BPC meeting
4. Introductions / Announcements
· N. Hayes: Spring Budget Forum scheduled for Monday, March 17 at 11AM-Noon in MPR in Student Union. Anticipating a different format than previous budget meetings. D. Wu and N. Hayes are scheduled to meet the first week of March to plan meeting.
· A. Grombly: Questions were answered at the all faculty meeting but staff did not receive that information. If people have questions, A. Grombly made a request to send information that can shared and repeated with D. Wu who were not privy to the information at the meeting.
· D. Wu encouraged colleagues to share suggestions with him
Provost Updates: 
· Data/numbers sent out to the campus faculty and staff; 9 million—90% salary and benefits; 45.5 T/TT positions, 5 MPP positions, and 4 staff positions. Working to get everything in order for AY25-26.  President Harper identified another $5-6 million reduction for Academic Affairs.
· The schedule build timeline has been extended again since a new instructional budget model has been developed. The College Deans are working with the new model right now for departments and programs in the 4 colleges.  Last Friday’s email update stated chairs will receive plan this week but will be looking like the plan will be shared next week. Provost J. Rodriguez is working with N. Hayes and the Deans in building and reviewing model.  Provost thanked N. Hayes for her hard work with the new instructional model, as well as thanked the Deans and Associate Deans for all Colleges.  Will share new budget with chairs to complete new schedule build.  This is the first time an instructional budget model based on FTES and a budget number will be applied across the entire university. The plan is for chairs to complete their schedule draft by March 7 and have a complete schedule by March 14. Senate will need to revise the academic calendar for advising and registration for continuing students. 
· Chair M. Danforth asked if the instructional budget model will be part of the budget forum information that is presented in March or added to the budget book so there is transparency for fund allocation across colleges and departments.
· Provost J. Rodriguez explained that the conversation has not happened yet since there is focus on developing instructional model budget.  The Budget Advisory Committee can also contribute to making budget information transparent.
· N. Hayes added that the need for transparency has been communicated with Dr. Watson who plans to update the budget book—N. Hayes is optimistic that we are moving in that direction.
· I. Pesco explained there is a misunderstanding that other divisions are not making budget cuts like Academic Affairs.  She suggested communication should illustrate that all divisions are making budget cuts. N. Hayes confirmed that it is occurring across all divisions.
· A. Grombly suggested that some people work in “echo chambers” and do not interact outside of their office to get updated, complete information.
· Provost J. Rodriguez will bring the issue to Cabinet to make sure there is awareness across campus. There will be a communications website from the Provost’s Office that will go live soon and will provide updates to the campus community in conjunction with information shared in public forums.
· D. Wu stated there are questions about what will happen with Athletics and whether any budget and/or structural changes will occur there.
· N. Hayes asked how do we engage staff in the budget discussion 
· R. Dugan suggested a reason why it may seem like staff are not engaged in discussion is because their direct supervisor also attends campus-wide meetings and therefore feel like they cannot speak up in front of them.
· I. Pesco: Perhaps provide illustrations on how each division is making budget cuts; could follow up by emailing staff information
· R. Dugan suggested by holding an “all staff meeting” meeting similar to a “all general faculty meeting” to get staff engagement 
· L. Hernandez added there is not one but there should be such a meeting for staff where if information is shared with the, then there also should be justification provided along with the information.  There could be more chaos if only numbers are presented without justification.
· M. Danforth: faculty have been asking for more transparency on how budget cuts affect lecturers and data still has not been shared which creates animosity among the faculty pool.  Need to know the magnitude, not the names of actual lecturers.
· A. Grombly: There has been a breakdown in communication to campus constituencies since switching from First Class to Outlook; an unintentional consequence of this change is that people have been “siloed” within their unit and do not fully know what is going on. We do not know how people feel about what is going on.  There needs to be restructuring on how communication happens on campus. Can the communication issue be referred to the Campus Climate Committee?
· Provost J. Rodriguez stated that the budget forum will look different, as Dr. Watson indicated.  He will take the issue of communication across divisions and for staff within divisions to the Cabinet to begin the conversation. 
· Regarding lecturers, Provost J. Rodriguez explained that there is no way of knowing how many lecturers we have compared to last year that can be attributed to specific occurrences  (retirement, not taking work offered, leaving the University, not receiving same work).  The new instructional budget model will allow the creation of a baseline to track lecturers overall (not track them individually). This tracking does not indicate the impacts of any reduction.
· M. Danforth stated that requested lecturer information relates to the magnitude of the lecturers pool of last academic year and this academic year, not how they have disappeared due to the budget cuts.  HR has a query for all Unit 3 faculty that states their title, their percentage time base contract.  This is something that IRPA could do working with HR. We know the magnitude at the tenure/tenure track level, so we need to know what the magnitude is at the lecturer level.
· N. Hayes shared information from the University-wide operating budget. We can look at an average FTE (30 WTUs) for last fiscal year and this fiscal year. For lecturers, it increased from 190 to 203 FTE. 
· M. Danforth stated that these data show how some open tenure/tenure track lines may have been backfilled with lecturers.
· N. Hayes also shared that there was a significant impact on the dollar amount.  The FTE roughly increased to 6.59%. The salary per FTE for lecturers increased to just under 12%, perhaps from CFA bargaining (including 5% increase). 
· Provost J. Rodriguez stated that they are working with a big budget model that they are working to get to department chairs.  Once the information is given to chairs, then they can address questions that have been asked. Full time equivalent lecturers teach 30 WTUs.
· D. Wu asked if the data be segregated by lecturer rank and type (full-time, part-time) to get some ideas.
· N. Hayes was not sure if the data she has worked with includes that information.
· R. Dugan asked Provost J. Rodriguez that when it is at the chair level, how much flexibility will department chairs have with scheduling? Can department chairs offer the classes they or will there be suggestions on what should be offered based on fill rate?
· Provost J. Rodriguez replied that they are still working on the model; each Dean’s Council of Chairs will join with their respective Dean on how to use the instructional budget model.
· E. Pruitt shared updates: An announcement for a “senior gift” will be out soon. Students from Highland High School will be on campus walking around visiting different colleges
· ASI elections: March 21- March 22; changes to elections code keeping in mind the budget.  Four (4) positions were combined; the structure changed structure to improve funding allocation for clubs and programming in general
· M. Danforth: Engineering Day on Friday; at the Senate level, there is a call for a committee to serve on the committee related to the pressing issue of discontinuance for Anthropology—need tenure line faculty to serve on the committee. There is a tight timeline related to the process. 
· D. Wu announced that the CSUB Homecoming BBQ is on Saturday at 4:30PM.

5. New Business (Time Certain 10:30am)
1. 2024-2025 28_Changes to Spring 2025 Academic Calendar
Due to using new instructional budget model for building the schedule, there are changes to make to the Spring 2025 Academic Calendar for continuing advising (April 1) and registration for continuing students (April 28).  An additional reason for changes relates to moving calendar items to be listed in chronological order. D. Wu explained will we need to change the due date for book orders too. 
· M. Danforth explained the reasons for the revised calendar dates. There needs to time to enter schedules into the system. Since Monday, March 31 is a holiday, advising begins Tuesday, April 1. Three weeks are needed for advising but since spring break is mid-April, this pushes the registration date to April 28 when department chairs need to finalize book orders in order for SSD to make materials accessible based on the campus’s Accessible Technology Initiative (ATI).
· Provost J. Rodriguez replied that some sections will show “staff” or “TBD” while other sections will show instructor names.
· A. Grombly asked how can textbooks be ordered and follow the ATI if faculty names will not be included on the fall schedule.  Faculty use a variety of textbooks.
· M. Danforth stated that other campuses have the campus bookstore maintain the master textbook list but that process has not worked on our campus. As an alternative, department chairs maintain the master textbook list and they or ASCs enter the assigned books for a course with no faculty listed. Debbie Boschini would know who the bookstore’s designated person is when there is a missing textbook.
· Provost J. Rodriguez will contact Debbie Boschini to get more information about the campus bookstore designee for helping with missing textbook orders.
· E. Pruitt raised concern that the late registration period will be problematic for students since it is just before finals week; another concern is whether summer 2025 graduates can “walk” during spring 2025 commencement
· M. Danforth suggested contacting Dina (Ebling) from the Commencement Committee since Dina decides whether summer graduates can participate in a spring commencement
· Provost J. Rodriguez replied by stating he will communicate with Dr. Cantrell or Dr. Mabry (Registrar) about E. Pruitt’s concern
· I. Pesco noted that conversations have focused on how we need to change the culture on our campus for students registration and how that impacts the budget model.  She is worried that students will delay registration and focus on finals, especially when some faculty give their finals earlier than they are supposed to. This change can cause further delay with students enrolling in classes.
· E. Pruitt added that we may see an additional drop in enrollment with these changes
· R. Dugan suggested the need for a big student campaign to keep students informed and employ constant messaging to students
· E. Pruitt suggested the use of CSUB social media outlet to reach students in addition to mass e-mailing
· R. Dugan stated that there has to be a push for advising and registration since faculty advisors will be off contract for the summer
· I. Pesco suggested that we have to use a marketing approach to get the message to students in various ways
· L. Hernandez remarked that students may see email messages in Runner Connect as spam and will not read them.  Making the emails more personal for undergraduate students and using social media will help.
· M. Danforth explained that there is very little time to work on complex issues before having Senate approve the calendar changes since a first reading must be waived, the Senate passes the changes and still have the 5-day review period before the President signs off.
· A. Grombly raised the issue of late-enrolling students who could not get into class and then it will happen again by pushing back dates.
· M. Danforth replied that advisors need access to the schedule
· D. Wu asked what is the most favorable option if there is concern for pushing back the advising and registration dates
· R. Dugan asked what is the concern starting mid-week for advising as a one-time occurrence due to major changes with schedule build
· M. Danforth explained that it will be very difficult for advisors to switch gears midweek and it is much easier in their workflow at the staff centers to say that there are 3 full weeks for advising 
· L. Hernandez shared that in BPA, professional advisors get advising information internally from departments, whether completed or near completion.  That way, advisors can begin meeting with students a bit earlier.  From his understanding, he thinks all advising centers begin advising before the start date listed on the academic calendar
· M. Danforth addressed additional concerns with advising is that the Registrar’s Office needs to set some advising tools with a specific start date
· A. Grombly asked what do we think the Senate’s reaction is going to be if we go with this as proposed. Will the same conversation emerge?
· D. Wu suggested that similar concerns will arise since there are senators who represent students and advisors.  He hopes that Strategic Enrollment Management (SEM) has already consulted with advisors and feels that there will be concern from the students’ perspective.
· L. Hernandez confirmed that SEM met with advisors
· Provost J. Rodriguez stated that this is a unique semester and we should look to find solutions. He understands the student concerns and he cannot speak about SEM.  
· D. Wu asked whether he should move forward with the proposed changes and send to the Senate.  Also, do we have any room for negotiation in terms of days? Is there room for flexibility?
· Provost J. Rodriguez asked for clarification about flexibility
· L. Hernandez shared that advisors have already started working to prepare based on the revised dates and suggested that we should follow E. Pruitt’s idea to get the entire university on an informational campaign to make sure the students get the updated advising and registration information—from their colleges, their advising centers, and department faculty.
· E. Pruitt suggested using a graphic that the University can share with social media people in colleges and departments since not all students will check their CSUB email.
· A. Grombly asked if as part of the resolution, can there be a suggestion to make the information multi-format. So in our resolution can we resolve to make the changes? And can we suggest that there be a multi format? 
· D. Wu replied we cannot do that.  He also expressed a concern that some students may want to transfer to another university since they cannot get the classes they need here.
· I. Pesco stated that passing this resolution creates an administrative barrier for students.
· A. Grombly expressed that she hopes the new instructional model works because we may lose students and have a subsequent drop in enrollment.
· Provost J. Rodriguez shared he recognizes all the concerns raised, He explained they are working diligently to make sure department chairs and program directors get information for the schedule build; additionally, the model illustrates the number of proposed sections offered to best serve students and reflect the curriculum.
· I. Pesco remarked that the University has to refrain from saying that the budget cuts will not affect students because that is not the reality.
· D. Wu shared how the focus on time blocks become more important.
· M. Danforth added that space utilization becomes important too.

6. Old Business (Time Certain 10:30am)
1. 2024-2025 08_Faculty Hiring Prioritization-Position Control 
2. 2024-2025 10_Time Blocks
D. Wu stated reviewing time blocks important now more than ever due to new instructional budget model.
M. Danforth asked will there be “change fatigue” due to new processes.
3. 2024-2025 11_Space Utilization
4. 2024-2025 26 Class Cancellation Guidelines
What recommendations can we make?
· A. Grombly asked how much data we have, not specifically faculty names but how many classes remained.
· M. Danforth replied that the data are likely not available—no “snapshots” are taken before cancelled classes “disappear”.
· A. Grombly expressed by not getting the data, we cannot make informed decisions.
· M. Danforth explained that we can see the canceled course will in Peoplesoft but is not sure if we can see how many students were enrolled when a course was canceled. When a course is cancelled, it clears out the enrollments.
· M. Danforth suggested that we could focus on guidelines for exceptions for small classes.
· A. Grombly stated she would support development of guidelines for exceptions for smaller courses.
· M. Danforth suggested that executive committee (Senate) was thinking that we should not use class cancellation policy to informally discontinue smaller majors by not allowing their core classes to go forward.
· D. Wu asked for the committee to brainstorm with colleagues (department, College) on what could be possible exceptions.
7. Open Forum
8. Adjourn: D. Wu adjourned meeting at 11:31AM
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